From: Simmons, Cristal 
Sent: Wednesday, November 23, 2016 12:01 PM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: RE: No-cost to city travel.

Hello Mr. Berlin,

I apologize that my response is a few days late. Here is a summary of the trip.

I am a volunteer site reviewer for the Public Health Accreditation Board (PHAB). (CDPH achieved PHAB certification in 2013.  CDPH approved my work with PHAB to increase our understand of the accreditation process.) 

From November 8th to November 11 I was part of a team that traveled to the St. Louis County Health Department located in Berkeley Missouri. The purpose of this site visit was to meet with this health department to review their accreditation application. PHAB sponsored this  trip so it was no cost to the city. PHAB arranged and directly paid for the transportation including the air fare and ground transportation and my hotel accommodations. I paid for my meals. In accordance to the city’s new reimbursement policy, I submitted my receipts to our finance staff. They submitted them to PHAB. PHAB will send the reimbursement check to the city. The city will eventually reimburse me. 

Thank you very much

Cristal

Cristal R. Simmons, MPH
Senior Epidemiolgist, Epidemiology and Public Health Informatics
Chicago Department of Public Health

